
 
 
 
 
 
 
Youth 2 Winter Camp Update! 
 
Great News!  There is snow at camp and we have a tremendous winter camp program waiting 
for you and your teens! 
 
However, we have a travel alert!  Angeles Crest Highway (the main highway to camp) is 
shutdown halfway up the mountain due to mudslides.  Therefore, we must give you alternative 
travel plans to get up to camp.   
 
We have attached written alternate directions to the camp along with a map.  Please print this 
instruction page along with the map and give a copy to each person who is driving a vehicle 
to camp.  Make sure you read the directions PRIOR to driving up the mountain.  We 
recommend that each vehicle carry snow chains just to be safe. 
 
We will have Angeles Crest staff posted at both the Angeles Forest Highway turn off and the 
Upper Big Tujunga turnoff to help you make sure you make it up to camp safely.   They will be 
at the turnoffs from 5:00 pm to 7:00 pm.  Please connect with the camp staff at the two 
turnoffs so they can give you instructions for traveling to the next point.  The earlier you can 
make it up to camp, the better the travel conditions.  Remember that camp registration is from 
6:00 to 7:00 pm up at the camp which means it would be best to be at the bottom of the 
mountain from 5:00 pm to 6:00 pm so you have time to travel up the mountain. 
 
Important:  Please email, call or text Vicky Stevens when you get to the bottom of the 
mountain with your group before you head up the mountain.  That way we can help keep 
track of each group heading up the mountain. 

Vicky Stevens:  714-870-9190 or vicky@angelescrest.com 
 
The weather forecast for the weekend is clear and sunny (and cold) for the weekend with no 
storms so that is good news for travel.  There is snow at camp so your students will enjoy a 
weekend of fun in the snow.  If you have any other questions regarding directions and travel up 
to camp please feel free to contact Vicky Stevens at any time.  Should you need to contact the 
camp for any reason the number up at the camp is 626-449-3339. 
 
We’re looking forward to a great weekend at camp.  
 
See you there! 
 
The Angeles Crest Camp Staff 


